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Comments Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing to raise my objection to the proposed housing development by Vistry between 
Hanwell and Banbury. My objection is based on the grounds of Cherwell District Plan 
Retained Policy C8 and the Conservation Area Report on Hanwell 2011. 
 
According to the Cherwell District Plan Retained Policy C8, development proposals must 
demonstrate that they will not have any adverse impact on the character and appearance of 
the surrounding area. The proposed housing development by Vistry will undoubtedly have a 
detrimental impact on the character and appearance of the area. The development will cause 
a significant increase in traffic and noise pollution, as well as a loss of green fields and 
natural habitats. 
 
Furthermore, the Conservation Area Report on Hanwell 2011 states that the area is of 
significant historical and architectural interest. The proposed development by Vistry will 
adversely impact the area's historic character and setting, which is essential in preserving 
the heritage of the area. 
 
Hanwell is a beautiful village and I have been a regular visitor for the past decade. I would 
hate to see it destroyed by coalescence with the town.  
 
In conclusion, I strongly object to the proposed housing development by Vistry between 
Hanwell and Banbury. The development is not in line with the Cherwell District Plan Retained 
Policy C8 and the Conservation Area Report on Hanwell 2011. The development will have a 
detrimental impact on the character and appearance of the area and the historic setting, 
which is essential in preserving the heritage of the area. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Stephen Leonard
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